
CITY OF KELOWNA 
MEMORANDUM 

DATE: March 9, 2007 
TO: City Manager 
FROM: Planning & Development Services Department 

APPLICATION NO. DVP07-0013 APPLICANT:   City of Kelowna (Martin Johansen) 

AT:   1495 Hardy St. OWNER:   City of Kelowna 

PURPOSE:  TO OBTAIN A DEVELOPMENT VARIANCE PERMIT TO ALLOW A 
REDUCTION IN THE RIPARIAN MANAGEMENT AREA PERTAINING 
TO MILL CREEK FROM 17M TO 14.91M TO FACILITATE THE 
PROPOSED EXPANSION OF THE TRUCK STORAGE BUILDING AT 
THE CITY WORKS YARD. 

EXISTING ZONE: P3 & P4 – PARKS & OPEN SPACE; UTILITIES 
REPORT PREPARED BY: DANIELLE NOBLE 

1.0 RECOMMENDATION 
THAT Council authorize the issuance of Development Variance Permit No. DVP07-0013 for 
Lot B, District Lot 140, ODYD, Plan KAP62742, located on Hardy Street, Kelowna, B.C.; 
 
AND THAT a variance to the following section of Official Community Plan Bylaw No. 7600 be 
granted: 

 
Table 7.1: Riparian Management Area Setbacks; Line 21 (Mill Creek) 

 
A variance to the Riparian Management Area Setback requirement for Mill Creek 
(upstream of Hardy Road), proposing a setback of 14.91m where 30m is required. 

 
2.0 SUMMARY 
The Public Works Department of the City of Kelowna is acquiring a Rodder Truck and is 
proposing to construct a storage building adjoining an existing building to store the vehicle.  
The proposed building addition further encroaches into the riparian management area 
specified for Mill Creek.  A Riparian Area Regulation evaluation has been conducted to 
establish that 17m Streamside Protection and Enhancement Area (SPEA) for this portion of 
Mill Creek is sufficient.  The proposed building addition intends to encroach on the SPEA by 
6 m², however one of the proposed mitigation measures will formalize protection of 119 m² of 
riparian habitat. 
























